CONSERVATION COMMISSION

NORTH HAMPTON  forever  SUBCOMMITTEE

TOWN OF NORTH HAMPTON

Draft MINUTES OF MEETING September 16th, 2004

The meeting was called to order at 7:32 AM on September 16, 2004. Present were Phil Wilson, Bob Field, Dick Wollmar, Tim Harned and Shep Kroner as subcommittee members and Chris Ganotis and Chuck Gordon as co-Chairman of the Conservation Commission
The next meeting was scheduled for October 21st, 2004 at 7:30 AM in the Mary Herbert Conference Room.

Minutes were reviewed an Mr. Field made a motion to accept the minutes, 2nd by Mr. Gordon and the vote was unanimous.
A discussion ensued regarding the North Hampton Forever Newsletter.  Some members had not received the text of the newsletter (Field, Wolmar).  Mr. Ganotis stated that he would resend the text via e-mail.
A discussion started concerning challenges being made state wide regarding the # of children which on average reside in new homes, new homes in housing developments.  Lots of statistics were tossed about, and the discussion ended.

Mr. Wilson brought the attention back toward the Newsletter, stating he would like to have a calculation of the % of uplands on prospective properties and in general over the entire town.

Mr. Ganotis raised a concern about members that do not attend over several months, and whether a letter should be drafted to such individuals to see if they are planning on attending, and should they be replaced.

At 8:00 AM Mr. Field moved the subcommittee enter into executive session under RSA 91-A:3(b) for the purpose to discuss projects currently pending. Mr. Gordon seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and so moved.

Project 01-05:  No open dialogue exists at this time with the property owners.  The last communication took place between Mr. Wilson and the owners concerning a property appraisal.  The property is in current use.
Mr. Gordon suggested in cases where property is in current use to work with selectman to waive current use in instances where property was purchased on behalf of North Hampton Forever.

It was suggested that their might include a strategy to have a working farm, however there was disagreement as to whether establishing and running community farms was in our charter.  Mr. Field suggested that it should be a strategic plan to include community farming as a part of the strategy.

Mr. Wilson suggested we make a direct offer on the property.

Concern arose over whether the property was on the market, and what our next action would be.  We suggested that the owner should name their price if it were on the market so that we could make an offer.

Mr. Wilson asked if North Hampton Forever is tied to conservation or purely land acquisition.

Mr. Gordon believed that our primary objective is to purchase land.

Mr. Wolmar reminded that frontage limitation could impede the development potential of the property.

Mr. Wilson felt we should draft a letter to purchase the property outright.  We would make a market offer prior to listing.  That we should contact them and express our interest.  Mr. Wilson would write a letter to the owners.
Mr. Kroner raised the issue of the Hampton Airfield and what would happen of it were top be sold and should North Hampton Forever have an interest.  Interest in this was raised because the question of purchasing the airport came before the board of Selectman on behalf of the state.
Mr. Wilson asked, should we have interest in the airport or at least its residential development rights?
Mr. Field felt it could restrict residential development there.

Mr. Harned expressed concern over single family homes in that location.
Mr. Wilson reminded Tim that it could include apartment buildings rather than single family homes.

Mr. Field agreed that residential growth there would not be good.

Mr. Harned cautioned us about this type of arrangement, given the fact that for all we knew it will continue to be operated as an airport.

Mr. Field felt that the notion of preventing apartments on that location was a good one and that it was worth thinking about.

Project # 00 00 Dst
Mr. Ganotis mentioned the B.I. had been contacted about the likelihood of developing this piece of property.

Mr., Harned authorized that Marc West look at the 65 acres, and the other smaller piece.  Was it possible to conserve the back acreage and then sell through sub-division the front 3 lots along the road?

Mr. Harned mentioned that survey related evidence was found on the property, and that it was in a grid pattern that according to Mark West was odd.

The discussion ended.

All members expressed frustration about not completing any deals recently.

At 8.55 AM Mr. Gordon moved the Sub-Committee exit Executive Session. Mr. Ganotis seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and so moved.

Mr. Wolmar updated us on what he learned concerning the Hampton Victory Garden as it related to the D’urso land and a possible community garden.
Mr. Harned motioned to adjourn, the vote was unanimous.

